SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 22nd September 2008 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

PRESENT

Cllrs P N Aldis (Chairman), M Bartlett, P Blaine, D Broughton, D Gale, C Osborne, M Pettitt, P Sharman, R Smith and G White.

1.  Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs M Scott, D Sharman, A Shepherd and Mrs S Sutton. Not present: Cllr P Jones.  

       
2.  Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members                (P48/08)

(a) Prejudicial interests. 
There were none.
(b) Personal interests.
Cllr Blaine (Agenda item 10) as a Governor of Robert Peel School
Cllr Gale (Agenda item 11) as Vice-President of Sandy Colts Football Club and Life Member of Sandy Cricket Club, users of Sunderland Road Pavilion.

Cllr Osborne (Planning Application 08/01681/FULL) as an acquaintance of the applicant and (Agenda items 9 and 12) as Chairman of Sandy Football Club.

Cllr Pettitt (Agenda item 11) as Vice-President of Sandy Colts Football Club and of Sandy Cricket Club, users of Sunderland Road Pavilion.

3.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council   (P49/08)
     (See List Attached)

4.  Minutes                                                                                                   (P50/08)
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 11th August 2008 as approved/amended and adopted by Council Meeting held on Monday 15th September 2008, which had been previously circulated, were signed as a correct record.

5. Planning or Enforcement Appeals – Decisions


    (P51/08)

The decision by the Inspector to dismiss the appeal at 4-6 London Road, Sandy was noted.
6.  Planning or Enforcement Appeals – Notifications from 
Mid Bedfordshire District Council  (P52/08)
Notice of appeal received from MBDC – 08/00540/FULL – Site at rear of 40 and 42 West Road, Sandy.
Resolved: To ratify and approve the Clerk’s actions in notifying the inspectorate of the Town Council’s objections to the application.

Notice of appeal received from MBDC – 08/00743/FULL – Site at 9 Ivel Road, Sandy.
Resolved: To ratify and approve the Clerk’s actions in notifying the inspectorate of the Town Council’s objections to the application.

7.  Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy
    (P53/08)
Cllr Aldis reported that there had been no matters concerning Sandy at the last meeting.  He also reported that the application to extend 8 Bedford Road had been withdrawn by the applicant.

8. Request to erect a willow tunnel on Beeston Green.                                  (P54/08)
The Clerk’s report which was previously circulated was received and considered.
Resolved: That permission be granted to erect a non-permanent willow play tunnel in the children’s play area on Beeston Green.  There is no cost implication for the Town Council.

9. Request from Sandy Football Club
    (P55/08)

The letter from Sandy Football Club, which was previously circulated was received and considered.
Members then discussed at some length the problems that have been arising from anti-social behaviour and alcohol drinking in and around Bedford Road Recreation Ground.  In particular the Mayor reported that he had cleared up a considerable mess at the War Memorial on the previous Saturday, where plants and soil had been thrown around.

Resolved: (a) That the Town Clerk be requested to investigate the cost of motion sensitive lighting to be erected around the pavilion at Bedford Road.
(b) That, in addition, the possibility and cost of enhancing the CCTV coverage be investigated.

(c) That the Clerk be requested to investigate the possibility of providing staff cover to litter pick the Recreation Ground, either on an emergency basis or regularly at weekends.
(d) That Members raise the issue at the meeting of the Community Safety Forum on 24th September 2008.

(e) That the Clerk be requested to write to Chief Superintendent Frost insisting that there needs to be a police presence in the Bedford Road Recreation ground on Friday and Saturday nights.
(f) That steps be taken to institute an alcohol ban in Bedford Road Recreation Ground.
10. Request from Robert Peel Lower School.
                (P56/08) 

The letter from the Governors of Robert Peel School, which was previously circulated was received and considered.

Resolved: (a)That the Clerk be requested to reply offering the support of the Town Council to the drafting of a School Travel Plan and suggesting they consult with other schools to combine efforts. Also to suggest that particular attention be paid to the maintenance of the street lighting on the cycle path near the school.
(b) That the Clerk be requested to contact Mr Shaw at Beds County Council for an update on the incentive scheme for walking to school he presented to the Town Council last year.

11. Sunderland Road Pavilion/Secure Storage Project

(P57/08)

The Clerk reported that although there was now cold water connected in the Pavilion the hot water was not being connected until the following day.  The score box was to be commissioned on the day after that. As soon as the hot water is connected the Project Manager will issue a Certificate of Practical Completion and the Council will take possession of the building.
Members asked about possible damages for late completion.  The Clerk replied that this would be calculated in due course.

Resolved: That the report be noted.

12. Open Spaces Sub-Committee

 (P58/08)

The Minutes of the meeting held on 8th September 2008 were received and considered.  

Resolved: (a)That safety tiles under the play equipment at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground be removed and replaced with wet pour safety surfacing – quotations will be obtained for the estimates process.
(b) That one flail width at the bottom of the embankment in Sunderland road recreation Ground is cut.

(c) That if planning permission is approved the trees along the Bedford Road side of Bedford Road Recreation Ground are pruned as per Bob Morwood’s (MBDC Tree Officer) report.
(d) That the plastic flower containers outside the Cemetery Chapel be removed and consideration given to their replacement by the Premises Sub-Committee.

(e) That Sandy Enhancement Group be requested to provide proposals for next year’s requirements for bedding plants.
13. Press Release



(P59/08)

Resolved: That a Press Release be issued with regard to the horror that was felt by Town Council at the vandalism of the War Memorial on Saturday and that the problems encountered at Bedford Road would be raised at the Community Safety Forum and in writing to the police.

                 SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	15/9/08

104/08


	08/01681/FULL 

Mrs Champion

38 Fieldfare 

Sandy

SG19 2UZ
	Full application for Conservatory to rear of 38 Fieldfare, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 36 and 40 Fieldfare, Sandy notified.
	Resolved: No objection
	PP&OS

22/9/08

23/9/08
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